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INTERVENTION BY THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY GENERAL

OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES, 

AMBASSADOR ALBERT RAMDIN

DURING THE CLOSING CEREMONY

OF THE THIRD MEETING OF MINISTERS RESPONSIBLE FOR PUBLIC SECURITY
IN THE AMERICAS

Port of Spain, Trinidad and Tobago

November 18, 2011

Honourable Brigadier John Sandy, Minister of National Security of Trinidad and Tobago;

Excellencies, Ministers, Vice-Ministers, High Authorities, Heads of Delegation;

Ambassadors and Permanent Representatives to the OAS;

Representatives of international and regional organizations;

Colleagues from the OAS;

Special guests, ladies and gentlemen, 
I would like to begin by expressing my gratitude to the people and Government of Trinidad and Tobago, for hosting this Third Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas. I would also like to thank all of you who have traveled to Port of Spain to participate in these critical discussions. Your presence is essential to ensuring the consolidation of this ministerial process.

The objective of the MISPA meeting is to strengthen the Inter-American response to the new and emerging threats to public security in our Hemisphere. Our aim is to consolidate effective cooperation among OAS member States, and other international, regional and sub-regional organizations as we all confront criminal activity in our countries.  

Ladies and gentlemen, each one of us faces challenges in our home countries. We pick up our local newspapers, turn on the TV or listen to the radio and hear how crime and violence tests and defies public security.  Every single day ! From gang and drug related crimes, including rape, intimidation and murder, to gun running, kidnapping, human trafficking, border issues and cyber crime, our citizens are feeling the impact. We lock our doors at night, buy alarm systems and some even carry firearms. This feeling of insecurity is what public security officers and governments are required to address. 

I’ve come to believe that crime and violence can force us to take one of three paths. We can turn inward, protect our selves, our own interests and adopt a policy of each man or each country for itself. The second option, is to throw our hands up in the air, and say there’s nothing we can do about it, it’s beyond our control. The third path is to reach out to our neighbors, our friends, our communities and our partners regionally and internationally to collectively implement effective and realistic public security policies to overcome a common threat. In my view, the purpose of MISPA, simply put, is to choose option number three. We have seen the value of coming together to compare notes, share experiences, synchronize technologies and find more effective solutions. 

Ladies and gentlemen, while everyone has a role to play in addressing this issue which affects our children and our future, it is my view that ultimately, the buck stops with us as leaders. I believe that it is our responsibility as officials appointed or elected to deal with public security, to be accountable to and responsible for, the security of all our citizens. 

We already know that crime and vviolence's one of the most pressing issues in our countries and in the Hemisphere. As ministers and stakeholders in public security, we have seen the impact of criminality on whole communities, countries and regions. Crime and violence threatens democratic stability and poses real obstacles to human, social and economic development. Therefore, the more important issue is: what do we do about it ?

Sometimes, it forces leaders to make unpopular decisions and take actions that are not welcomed by all. This is where we must examine our motives, and ask ourselves whether political popularity and expediency should outweigh what is in the best interest of communities plagued by murders, gang related violence or kidnapping. 

Ladies and gentlemen, the discussions over the past two days have demonstrated our commitment to achieving concrete, measurable and sustainable results by focusing our attention on police management. The inter-ministerial dialogue addressed the main aspects that must be contemplated if we are to improve the institutional capability of the police service. Ministers and Heads of Delegation have underlined their willingness to undertake efforts to support capacity development and ensure the modernization and professionalization of police institutions, within a democratic framework. 

You have all expressed the willingness to work toward the involvement of the society as a whole, in an effort to improve trust in law enforcement agencies. In so doing, you have acknowledged the need for accountability in security institutions throughout the region, and the need for community participation and continuous dialogue. 

It is my hope now, that our citizens will soon start seeing the impact of your renewed commitment to supporting and securing adequate selection, education, training, evaluation and promotion processes, to ensure a professional police service, whose personnel are provided with adequate working conditions. 

Finally, it is my hope that our stakeholders will be able to deliver on the promise to strengthen cooperation among our police information systems, and foster the use of technology.  

The dialogue you have engaged in over the past two days,  was geared towards providing space for you to exchange and share knowledge, experiences, challenges and opportunities, to improve the design, implementation and evaluation of national, regional and international strategies on police management. The adoption of the Recommendations of Port-of-Spain on Police Management is in my view, an important step toward achieving these goals. 

I would like to take this opportunity to underline once again the full commitment of the Organization of American States to support member states’ efforts in reaching these goals.  I would like to end by saluting all our guests who have once again demonstrated their interest in promoting public security in the Americas through this initiative.  We are especially grateful to the Chair of MISPA III Minister John Sandy of Trinidad and Tobago for his leadership and support and we look forward to his continued engagement.

Thank you all for your attention and for your participation in this event! 
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